Italy Overwhelmed
African Immigrants
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WASHINGTON – Italy has two major demographic problems. Both of
them carry bad outcomes. Italy is the destination of too many
immigrants from poor countries in Africa and the Middle East;
while its native population is shrinking due to extremely low
fertility rates. In plain language: not enough new babies.
Gloomy picture
Here is the gloomy end game. Italy’s population is
progressively becoming more African/Middle Eastern. And this
trend brings no economic gains, because most of the new
residents are either illiterate or low skilled, while at the
same time they are entitled to receiving costly social
services.
Crisis point
Add to this social and political tensions caused by the new
immigrants. Indeed, according to public officials, Italy has
reached a crisis point when it comes to its ability to welcome
and integrate immigrants arriving mostly from Africa and the
Middle East. Piero Fassino, former Mayor of Turin, a major
city in Italy’s North West, recently stated that: “In terms of
numbers [of new immigrants] we are at the point of surpassing
what can be managed by the public authorities. Unless we deal
with it, this immigration problem may overwhelm us”.
Political tensions
Among other issues, Fassino pointed out that immigrants come
up on top of the waiting list for low-cost housing, because
they usually have large families (unlike the Italians), and
large families have a priority among those waiting for these
units.

This way immigrants end up getting the housing originally
planned for low income Italians. And this unforeseen
development clearly breeds strong anti-immigrant resentment.
Lowest fertility rates
And it gets worse. If we look at the never-ending immigration
tidal wave in conjunction with low fertility rates among
Italian women, then we have the elements of a
demographic/political crisis. Italy now has the lowest number
of new births per unit of population in the entire European
Union. Simple math: fewer native Italians and more Africans
permanently settled in Italy will transform the country’s
ethnic composition–rather rapidly.
Indeed, Italy is now at the point in which deaths have
surpassed new births. This means a progressively shrinking
native population. If we consider that in Italy, (like in most
other developed countries), social services and pensions going
to current recipients are paid for through contributions by
active workers, it is obvious that the entire fabric of the
Italian welfare state will soon become unsustainable. There
will not be enough revenue to finance benefits. Simply stated:
too many retirees, and not enough active workers paying into
the system.
Immigrants do not add to the quality labor pool
From this perspective, the arrival of large numbers of new
immigrants should be viewed as good news, no? More young
people with jobs paying into the welfare system, should help
re-balance it. Right?
Well, not really. Because these new immigrants are unskilled
and mostly illiterate. These new arrivals have hard time get
real jobs.They often become part of an informal, underground
economy. To put it mildly, they do not add to the quality of
Italian human capital. They are a net cost to the country.

No way out
Is there a way of this? Probably not. Italians do not have
more children because of a changed culture in which family is
no longer thought of as important, and in part because
children are deemed to be too expensive for millions of
struggling lower income Italians who can barely make ends
meet.
Immigrants driven by poverty
At the same time, abject poverty will continue to drive
hundreds of thousands of poor Africans out of their Continent.
Same thing for Middle Eastern people trying to escape from
civil wars, and political chaos in their native lands. Many of
them end up in Italy because Italy is close to Africa, Syria,
and Iraq. Once the new immigrants get there, hard to move them
elsewhere.
So, here are the facts. Soon enough, Italy and others parts of
Europe, especially Southern Europe, will look more like Africa
and the Middle East.

